
 

 

SCHOOL DISTRICT OF THE CHATHAMS 

 
CHATHAM HIGH SCHOOL                    DARREN J. GROH  

255 LAFAYETTE AVENUE                                      Principal 

CHATHAM, NEW JERSEY 07928  

(973) 457 - 2505 ·  FAX: (973) 457-2486                      LORI B. GIRONDA 

                Assistant Principal 

  

DOUGLAS M. WALKER 

                Assistant Principal 

 

 

May 28, 2020 

 

Dear Students and Parents, 

I hope this update finds everyone doing well. We are nearing the end of May which means we have a little                     
more than two weeks left of school. We have all been on a challenging journey since March 13​th and I think                     
everyone has handled things as best they can considering there was no preparation for what we had to deal with.                    
Our staff worked hard at transitioning to online learning and made appropriate adjustments along the way. Our                 
students and their families also worked hard at shifting their learning and staying active during this time.                 
Although there were bumps along the way, I thank you all for your patience and understanding. 

I am sharing some updates below as we prepare for the closing of the school year. 

● Our National Honor Society induction was streamed on May 21.  You can see it ​here​. 

● Our World Language Honor Society induction will stream tonight at 6:00pm.  You can see it ​here​. 

● The last day of school is Monday, June 15.  

● We will be collecting books and materials from our students following this schedule: 
○ June 8 - Grade 9 
○ June 9 - Grade 10 
○ June 10 - Grade 11 
○ June 11 - Grade 12 (including chromebook) 

● Details on how we will be collecting materials will be sent separately. 
● All returning students will keep their chromebook over the summer. 

● We are hoping to have student schedules for next year available in the portal by June 15. We will send                    
out an alert when they are available. 

● Students are not currently allowed in the high school to collect belongings. We are anticipating bagging                
student belongings and having them available for pick up during the same time they drop their books. 

● We are anticipating creating a structured schedule for June 12 and June 15 so that classes can Google                  
Meet one last time for students and teachers to see each other and say goodbye. A class schedule will be                    
shared shortly. 

We will share more specific information and additional updates as they become available. 

Stay well. 

Darren Groh 

https://www.youtube.com/user/ChathamHighSchool
https://www.youtube.com/user/ChathamHighSchool

